March 25, 2025

Dear Chair Lyons and members of the Senate Health and Welfare Committee,

The Governor’s Commission on Alzheimer’s Disease and Related Disorders (ADRD)
strongly urge you to take up and support H.13 An act relating to Medicaid payment rates
for home- and community-based service providers.

The Vermont Legislature established the ADRD in 1991 to provide leadership on a number of
public policy matters specific to the needs and concerns of people affected by Alzheimer's
Disease or a related dementia. Ensuring Choices for Care providers in the long term care
system are reimbursed in a predictable and consistent way will create stability and help ensure
they will continue to serve Vermonters with dementia and their families.

Older Vermonters with dementia are some of our most vulnerable and require access to
services that have been perpetually underfunded. This has resulted in an inability to keep up
with inflation, offer competitive wages, and reduced resources for Vermonters living at home
with dementia. H.13 proposes to establish a system that will provide legislators with
consistent, reliable and objective information to align reimbursement rates with the

actual cost of care.

Supporting H.13 will help ensure all Vermonters, regardless of where they decide to age, have
access to providers and services to meet their needs.
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